
 

 

Acting Principal’s Word 

 

Thu 9th March WCIAC Streaky Bay 

Monday 13th March ADELAIDE CUP DAY—NO SCHOOL 

Wed 15th March PARENT MEETING 2.30pm 

Thurs 13th April LAST DAY TERM 1 

Crossways Calendar 

     Term 1   Week 6,  8 March  2017 

Mr Puccio encouraging Anthony Cook over the bar! Miss Norsworthy, Mrs Kim, Jenna and Miss Zadow  

representing “Kingfishers”at Sports Day. 

Staff at Crossways put in this same effort, day after day in the 
classroom. They plan lessons thoroughly and always look to ways 
to engage and encourage students to achieve. They willingly dis-
cuss ideas with fellow staff and explore ways of how to refine 
work to meet the needs of all students. 

Whole School Coordinator, Romolo Puccio 

Week 6 of term one has been very, very, busy at Crossways. Thanks to 
the hard work from Miss Norsworthy and her team, children have had 
plenty of opportunities to practice events for Sports Day which was held 
on Friday 3rd March. One may think it a little strange that I begin my 
newsletter article in this way,  
however there is a sound reason for it. 
 
Some may think Sports Days just happen because they are yearly events. 
What they fail to see is the forward planning that needs to take place by 
the coordinator of the day to make sure that enough prior knowledge is 
given to all participants to ensure they can do their best on the day. 
 
This activity is no different to the preparation required by  
teachers to ensure children achieve success in the classroom. Children 
need to feel confident in being able to succeed and not fear that dreaded 
word ‘failure’. Failing at something is not the end of the world. It is an 
opportunity to reassess what we don’t understand and look towards 
other ways of making sense of the task, process or outcome. 
 

As Christians, we know that Christ has empowered us with gifts 
and talents to enable us achieve wonderful goals. In God’s plan, 
none of us are failures, in fact we are opportunities waiting to 
blossom into leaders to serve others in distinct ways.  

Miss Norsworthy and her team worked tirelessly to make Sports 
Day happen and along the journey she used her skills to engage 
staff and students positively, reassuring them that the day and 
their performance would be a success. 

As part of our English unit this term the Year 9 students are planning and 
delivering mini lessons to the Reception children on a Friday afternoon. 
Anthony Cook excelled when giving instructions and  
working with the younger students while teaching them basketball skills.  
It was great to see the older students take the younger ones in their care 
and teach them something new.  
Abigail Graham and Gypsy Miller worked with a group of students in the 
classroom teaching them about colours and beginning to put an art book 
together. 
Well done Year 9's!!! Keep up the great work!!!! 
 
Terena Evans  -  Year 9 home group teacher  

YEAR 9 PEER TUTORING 

Above : Anthony Cook and  

Tyson Edwards 
 

Right : Anthony Cook with some 

of the Reception Students 



 

 

…………………………………………….. 
SRC STUDENTS IN ACTION 

PORT ADELAIDE WILLPOWER CUP 

AT YALATA 

THURSDAY 22 JUNE 2017 

‘SAVE THE DATE’ 

More info to come ….. 

To officially congratulate the sudent representatives they were 
taken out for lunch at the Community Hotel with Miss Amy   
Norsworthy and myself. The students were model guests and  
enjoyed a delicious lunch. 
 
Some of the representatives helped present chapel in week 5 
which they did with maturity. Well done Azarni Coleman and  
Anesu Jeche for running chapel, Ashyln Wanganeen and Raymond 
Coleman for helping with readings and Royden Miller for helping 
run the PowerPoint presentation. 
 
The middle school students have fortnightly meetings, which are  
also run my the SRC team. Thanks to Azarni for  
running the meeting Anesu for taking the minutes.  
 
Terena Evans, SRC Leader  

Back Row : Mrs Evans, Azarni Coleman, Ashlyn Wanganeen,  

Anesu Jeche, Nonnel Lennon-Gray.  Front : Royden Miller,  

Tameika Wilson and Raymond Coleman. 

Enjoying a special SRC Lunch at the Hotel, Ashlyn Wanganeen, 

Azarni Coleman, Royden Miller and Tameika Wilson. 

Above :  Nonnel and Anesu enjoying lunch at the Hotel. 

Below : Lameeka Betts & Azarni Coleman competing at Sports Day 



 

 



 

 

Recipe of the Week ! 

…………………………………………….. 

Reading the Newspaper 

The Human Pyramid 

Playgroup is held every Friday morning 

at Crossways Lutheran School 

From 10am  -  12noon 

CEDUNA DENTAL CLINIC 

NEXT OPEN 
Monday 6th March 

To 
Friday 10th March 

                  

  PHONE 0434601394 

Community Notices 

 

THEVENARD NETBALL 
CLUB 

 
2017 Netball Training 

 
Thursday 16

th
 March 

Juniors 5pm 

Seniors 6pm 

 

New players are very welcome! 

 
 
 
 

Peanut butter protein balls 
These no bake protein balls are a perfect after school 
snack for your kids. Being high in protein means they 

will give the children that afternoon boost to keep them 
going until dinner time. You can even get the kids to 

make them. 

 1 cup chocolate protein powder 

 1 cup peanut butter 

 1/2 cup honey 

 1/2 cup oatbran 

 1 cup desiccated or flaked coconut 

Mix all ingredients except coconut in a bowl and roll into 

walnut sized balls.Roll balls in coconut to coat and  

refrigerate until firm. 

 

KOONIBBA NETBALL CLUB 

Netball Training - Grading 

Thursday 9TH March 

Juniors 5:15 

Seniors 6:15 

 

Grading will only take 2 weeks, so 

make sure you train 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjh-q_a8q7SAhVFWrwKHeOzAl0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.inskn.com%2Fnew-executive-to-lead-the-st-kitts-nevis-netball-association%2F&psig=AFQjCNHG-X97Po0iorS93v3uk3jP7p


 

 

 

 

 

Grandparents 

 Caring for Grandchildren Support Group 

 

YOU ARE NOT ALONE. 

 

First meeting to be held in Centacare Catholic Family Services Main 

Office at McKenzie Street. 

On 

THURSDAY 30
th

 March 2017 

At 10:00 A.M. 

  

Morning tea will be provided, and if you have young children that are 

not in school or kindy please bring them along. 

 

Guest Speaker from Centrelink to assist with any enquiries or help you 

may require. 

Dear grandparents, 

 
On behalf of Centacare Ceduna, we wish to invite you to our Grandparent Caring for Grandchildren Support Group 
meeting. 
 
On Thursday 30th March 2017.   We will be putting on morning tea at the Main Office in McKenzie Street from 10 a.m. to 
11 a.m.  and we would like the pleasure of your company. If you have grandchildren that are too young for school, they 
are welcome as well. 
 
This meeting is to create a support group to assist you with advice, information and help when raising your grandchil-
dren. It will be an opportunity to meet others experiencing the same problems and issues.  You are not alone, we want to 
help. 
 
We will be having a guest speaker from Centrelink to better advise you about what is available to assist and to answer 
any questions you have.   
 
Look forward to meeting you, and please if there is anyone else that you think may benefit from this meeting, please 
bring them along.  Everyone is welcomed.  
 
If you have any questions, please Centacare on 8625 2630.   Regards,  Sandy Nash  Centacare Catholic Family Services. 



 

 



 

 


